WINDHAM COMMUNITY GARDEN COMMITTEE
Minutes for February 8, 2011
The meeting was called to order Marge Govoni, President.  Present  Paul Tringali, Aileen Pelletier, Priscilla Payne, Rob Juergens. Absent were Donna and Rick Walter, Patrick Martin
The minutes of February 1, 2011 were accepted on a motion by Marge and a second by Paul.  The vote was unanimous.
The article that Marge developed for the Parks and Rec brochure was approved with a small correction.

Marge will call Jane Covey from Harpswell who would like to meet with us to discuss forming a community garden in her area.

The meeting was focused on a discussion and evaluation of the Chili Challenge.  Robe reported the following financial details.

$507.00 for admission and concessions

$180.00 from registrations for 12 vendors

$687.00 total receipts

$108.00 for trash cans and trash bags

Total after expenses = $579.00

Total in bank account $3,854.00

Paul has some money from sale of whoopee pies in the fall and will turn it in after taking out expenses for printing, water, etc.

The venue worked out well and we decided that we wouldn’t want to get too big but would go to a maximum of 15 vendors.

We discussed judging  and decided that a score sheet with Judges comments would be developed.  This should not be too rigid but have some flexibility.  We will obtain a mix of people for judges and make certain that we have written confirmation from them and a call to them the week before the event to confirm.
Timing of the event – 2pm-6pm  At 5 pm voting for People’s Choice closes.  5:30 pm Judges selections for 1st and 2nd place will be announced and closing at 6 pm.

As applications from vendors are received they will be called and confirmed and then tables will be assigned.  An email list will be developed to keep applicants informed and all vendors will be called the week before the event to see if they have any questions and to confirm their presence at the event.

We discussed the possibility of asking if vendors would donate left over chili.  We would sell pint size containers for the donated chili.

We will develop a kit of clerical supplies such as scissors, tape, etc.  Also we need to make sure that we have startup money for the cash boxes.

We will make large signs earlier and get them up ahead of time.  We need to be sure we have enough volunteers.  The date will be the Saturday before the Super bowl which will be February 4, 2012.

We will make sure that there is a dedicated volunteer to man the information table.

We also need to make sure that we know how to open and close the venue.

Priscilla will write notes to Tom Bergier, North Windham Union Church and write an article for Kay Soldier.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 pm.  The next meeting will be February 15, 2011 in the Life Skills Room.  This is on the first floor.  Coming in the door under the canopy go through the double doors and take a left and continue down that corridor.  It is the room after the bathrooms.
Respectfully submitted

Priscilla Payne, Secretary
Agenda for February 15, 2011 Meeting –Please let Priscilla know if there are other agenda items.

1. Acceptance of Minutes of February 8, 2011
2. Community Garden Meeting – Jan 13, 2011 6:30-8 pm – report
3. Discussion of the meeting with Marjorie Rogers (Tabled)
4. Spring Event 
5. Garden related issues – Plot design, Deer Fencing (when to order), 
6. Fundraising events
7. Revisit priority list and revise as necessary 
8. Review Board rules and regs – Review Garden Rules and application
9. Bank Account – Feb. meetings

10. Set agenda for the next meeting

Adjournment

